
 

 

 Board Meeting (January 4, 2012):  Meeting called to order by President Bob Enochs at El Vecino.  Members present 

were Lions Bob Enochs, Doug Gallaway, Richard Kilgore, Anne Vandermeer, Ken McPherson, Jim Pacheco, Jim Tesone, 

Jeff Stephens, Joe Fausone, Don Wilson, Ron Raines, Sonny Hultgren and Fred Silveira.  

 

 Lion Fred-S reported that three motions were passed at the November Executive Board meeting (see the 11/2011 

bulletin) and thank you letters have been sent to those who donated items for the November auction.  Lion Jim-T 

covered the monthly treasurer’s report indicating additional money from the November auction have been received 

from the FFA and 4-H organizations.  Three members are delinquent in dues and those individuals will now be 

contacted by Lion Bob as to that status. 

 

 Lion Ron will be attending the Multiple District 4 Convention next month in Ontario, California.   Motion approved 

(m1/Jan 2012) to pay ($50) for his registration.   [moved by Lion Ken-McP:  seconded: Lion Joe] 

   

 The board thanked Lion Doug and Sharon for hosting the Christmas party.  Expression was made as to how good the 

dinner tasted and festivities during the event enjoyed.  The bringing of gifts (rather than exchange of gifts) set the 

occasion as special.  Lion Jim-T reported that those gifts then distributed by a local church made for delight of children 

in the community.   Fred Reeves (now Lion Fred) was inducted into the club at the party.     

     

 This month’s general meeting will feature the student speaker contest.  Members of the American Legion, 50+ and 

Garden Clubs have been invited to attend.  At this time, two students from the Le Grand FFA and two from the LGHS 

Academic Decathlon are scheduled to compete.  Lion Ron is chairman. 

  

 LGLC will be cooking and serving dinner at the football banquet on January 22nd being held in the high school gym.  

Logistics of the club’s roll were extensively discussed by Lion Bob.  He will be contacting club members for needed 

help.  Last month LGLC made a $100 donation towards defraying costs of the event.  

  

 Discussion ensued as to the holding of a different kind of fund raiser in lieu of the traditional barn/dinner dance.  Lion 

Doug will attempt to get someone to attend the executive board meeting in February to make a presentation as to 

details involved in a trap-shoot type activity.       

    

 December Christmas Party Attendance – Lions George Dickinson, Bob Enochs, Joe Fausone, Doug Gallaway, Dario 

Giampaoli, Glendale Harmon, Sonny Hultgren, Paul Leonardo, Ken McPherson,  Concie Moreno, Jim Pacheco, Ron 

Raines, Greg Soto, Dennis Spurlock, Jeff Stephens, Ken Sullivan, Fred Reeves, Jim Tesone; Don Wilson (and other 

members who may have been missed).  Many spouses and two guests of club members were also in attendance.   

 

 The club is still collecting aluminum pull-tabs, glasses, and discarded cell-phones for donation.      

 

 Discussion and Commentaries:  Merced Breakfast Lions Club is holding its annual Cioppino Dinner, January 21st, at the 

APC Hall in Atwater.  Tickets are $40 and may be purchased on-line at MBLC’s website:   http://merced.lions4-a1.org/  

Although scheduled to have changed this month to the American Legion Hall, the executive board meeting was held at 

the El Vecino restaurant and supposed will do so until further notice.    

 

 General Meeting / January 18th, 7pm, American Legion Hall                                            Head Cook:  Lion Anne                                               

  

    * Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 
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